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Modbury Primary School Newsletter 

Friday 24th June 2022 

www.modburyprimaryschool.co.uk  
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

What a fantastic week we have all had. The week started very quietly with both Year 6 and Year 3 on 

their residentials- read on to find out what Year 6 got up to.      

We had a wonderful sports day and saw some great examples of teamwork. A BIG thank you to all 

parents that helped on the day, keeping score and providing water to everyone. Thank you to the PTA who 

very kindly provided much needed lollies to cool down at the end of the day. 

 

ParentPay - our new online payment service 

We are pleased to announce that when we return to school in September we 

will be launching ParentPay to replace our previous system for payments 

online for items such as dinner money and school trips. You will be able to pay online using your credit/ 

debit card or continue to make cash payments at PayPoint stores. ParentPay will be our preferred 

method of making payments to school. More information will follow in the coming week’s newsletters. 

 

Year 6 Bikeability 

Year 6 will be taking part in the bikeability course this coming week- please remember to bring their 

bikes, a cycle helmet, wear sunscreen and bring plenty of water. A school comms has been sent to all year 

6 parents detailing group allocations. 

 

Year 6 Grenville House Trip  

Year 6 spent most of this week on a fantastic residential trip at Grenville House 

in Brixham. 

We were lucky with the weather and basked in perfect sunshine from Monday 

to Wednesday. Among the activities the children took part in were raft-

building; stand up paddle boarding, high ropes and coasteering. The coasteering 

was amazingly adventurous and we clambered over rocks, swam between 

outcrops and jumped into perfect blue sea from tall boulders. Many children 

overcame a fear of heights on the high ropes and in particular by jumping from 

the “Leap of Faith”. The children were less keen on the other 

activities of washing up, sweeping up after 

dinner and laying the table. We 

were really 

proud of Year 6 on this trip. They 

showed enthusiasm, respect for 

others and made new 

friends from Malborough Primary 

School. 

http://www.modburyprimaryschool.co.uk/
http://www.modburyprimaryschool.co.uk/
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Year 3 Forest and Beach Residential  

What a wonderful time the children of Year 3 had at 

Forest and Beach. 

The weather was incredible and we enjoyed a range of 

exciting and enjoyable activities. Dinner on the beach was 

a real treat followed by a chance to skim stones and build 

rock sculptures. All the children enjoyed a night under 

canvas and were up bright and early on Tuesday morning! 

Everyone tried archery and most went back for a second 

go on day 2. Pete was a wonderful guide and the children 

made a whole group of new friends from Malborough 

School. As Tuesday progressed, we were all starting to 

feel a bit tired. Some of us could not wait for bed and 

grabbed forty 

winks on the bus 

home. 

 

 

Sports Day 

What a fabulous afternoon of team work and 

sportsmanship. Everyone did so very well and gave it 

their best. A MASSIVE congratulations to 

Dragonflies…the winning team. Further photos of the 

day will be posted in next week’s newsletter. A HUGE 

thank you to Mrs Bonell, Mrs O’Brien, Mrs Wright, Mrs 

Hill and Miss Poulter who came to help us and were very efficient at scoring and for the gazebos that 

provided some shade.  

 

School Menu w/c 27th June  Week 2 

For full details of our school menu and allergens list please refer to our school website via 

the link below:  

https://www.modburyprimaryschool.co.uk/school-meals/ 

 

https://www.modburyprimaryschool.co.uk/school-meals/
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Summer Lunch Time Clubs 

As these are in school hours, children are able to sign themselves up.  

We still have spaces available for all clubs- please do encourage your children to sign up 

Club/Activity Name of Provider Day (Subject to change) 

Gardening - Years 5 & 

6  

Mrs Bruce Monday 

Singing Club - KS1 Mr Sands Monday 

Science Club - KS2 Mrs Pemberton Wednesday  

Art Club - KS2  Miss George Friday  

 

 

External Clubs Timetable – Summer Term 2022 

For external clubs, please contact the provider directly to arrange for your child to attend. 
 

Club/Activity Name of Provider Day (subject to change) 

Ocarina/Ukulele/Choir Sarah Gill 

01548 830 883 / 07803 000 612 

Monday – lunchtime 

 

Tennis lessons  Tim Brealey 

07972 895 975  

timbrealey@yahoo.co.uk 

Monday/Tuesday - lunchtime 

Spanish lessons Kidslingo (Becky) 

07971 906744 

Beckym@kidslingo.co.uk 

Tuesday - lunchtime 

Drum lessons IMS Music Lessons (John) 

07876 456 752 

Wednesday – AM/lunchtime  

Classical 

Guitar/Piano/Keyboard 

Monica Chapman 

01548 856 763 

Wednesday – AM/lunchtime 

PAFC Football  Stewart Walbridge (PAFC) 

01752 562 561 

Stewart.walbridge@pafc.co.uk 

Friday – 15:30 – 16:30pm 
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Reading Stars 

This year’s whole school word reading total: 

27,587,739 
This week’s top word counts: 

 First Second Third 

Whole school Poppy Hailun Willow 

Year 6 Olly Lottie Freddy CL 

Year 5 
Willow Georgie Joshua 

Year 4 Poppy Hailun Olive 

Year 3 Oakah Alba Joni 

Year 2 Sophia Freya Jack 

 

 

Celebration Assembly 

Reception Audrey 

Year 1 Fred 

Year 2 Seb 

Year 3 Anthony 

Year 4 Daisy-Lou 

Year 5 Georgie 

Year 6 Finn 

 

       

 Louise Nicholls                Mrs T Coulthard 

Head of School              Executive Head Teacher 

 

 



 

Page 5 of 6   

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY - 2022 

Date Time Year Event 

Monday 27th- Thursday 30th June  Y6 Bikeability 

Monday 4th July  KS1 Beach Trip 

Friday 8th July TBC ALL Swimming Gala & Summer Fete 

Tuesday 12th – Thursday 14th July  Y6 End of School Performance 

Wednesday 13th July  Y6 ICC Transition Visit 

Monday 18th - Tuesday 19th July   Y5 Year 5 Residential  

Friday 22nd July  ALL Last Day of Term 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 Plymouth Junior Try A Tri 

Open to children aged 8-14 years (any child turning 8 by 

the 31-12-22 can apply) 

● Date is 27th Aug 

● Swim distances are 50m for 8 years and 100m for over  

● No special equipment needed just a safe and working 

bike 

● We have coaches to help those not confident with 

swimming 

Any questions please get in touch and I’ll happily answer 

them 

Dean Crow- Organiser  

 

 

FEDERATION NEWS  

We have a number of vacancies across the federation if you, or someone you know would be 

interested please do feel free to share. 

For further information please email Helen Leather hleather@southhamsfederation.org.uk  

 

mailto:hleather@southhamsfederation.org.uk
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Modbury Primary School Staff Vacancy 

 

Part-time/fixed-term Catering Assistant – Suitable for Job Share 

 

We have a vacancy at Modbury Primary School for a Catering Assistant. This 

is a part-time position for 10 hours a week. Hours to be worked are 2 per day 

from 12.00 pm to 2.00 pm. The post is term-time only (38 weeks per year) to 

start in September 2022 and the pay is NJC Grade A - £9.50 per hour. 

A job share for this post would be considered, so if you would like to apply but can only work 2 or 3 

days per week we would love to hear from you. The appointment is for a fixed-term in the first 

instance for one year, but is likely to be made a permanent position. 

We are looking for someone who is enthusiastic, hardworking and can carry out lunch time food 

preparation and general catering duties under the supervision of our Kitchen Manger. 

You should be friendly and caring and be capable of maintaining high standards of food quality and 

hygiene. Previous experience of working in a similar environment would be desirable, but full training 

will be given. 

If you would like to apply for this post please either email hleather@southhamsfederation.org.uk for 

an application pack or phone 01548 580551.  

Closing Date: Friday, 15th July 2022.  Interview date: to be confirmed 

We are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and vulnerable adults, and 

expect all staff and volunteers to share this commitment.  This role requires an enhanced DBS 

disclosure. 

This role requires the ability to fulfil all spoken aspects of the role with confidence and fluency in 

English. 

 


